
Term 5 in Year 1 

Another term whooshes by… 
We’ve had a great time this 
term with a variety of 
learning: finding out about 
the Victorian Period, learning 
about plants, Total Pap… read 
on to find out all about it.    

Erin and Kira’s model of 
Crystal Palace, where 
Queen Victoria and 
Prince Albert held their 
Grand Exhibition in 1851.



We’ve also continued to keep our number bond knowledge 
building - every day we practise our number bonds. This is 

how we present out number bond work.   

In maths we have zoomed forward with 
our learning about numbers, particularly 

grouping numbers to count more 
efficiently. We’ve learnt about counting in 
2s, 5s and 10s and we’ve discovered how to 
share amounts equally into groups. We’ve 

investigated halves and quarters of 
objects, shapes and numbers and we’ve 
also looked into turns and position in 

geometry.  

Maths



EnglishWe have made amazing progress in our 
writing this term. We’ve made paper and 

written instructions, we’ve written a sorry 
letter from the Wolf in ‘The Three Little 

Pigs’ (his bottom was sore but he was 
sorry) and we’ve enjoyed a super rescue 

story from Percy the Park Keeper. 

We also recounted our walk to the 
library.  We know how important it 
is to get our sentences right.  We 
use capital letters, spaces, a full 

stop, question mark or an 
exclamation mark and we try to 

write longer sentences using ‘and,’ 
‘but’ and because. 



In Science we have been learning about 
plants.  We know the different parts of a 
plant and we’re learning what plants need to 
grow.  We’ve looked at the different types of 
leaves and the difference between seeds and 
bulbs.  We’ve had fun planting our own 
sunflower seeds.  Fox Class had a competition 
to see who’s bean grew the quickest and Owl 
Class put bean seeds in different places to 
see what conditions a seed needs to grow. 

Science



In our Freeflow learning we have 
been looking into the past and 
comparing life with today.  
We’ve focused on life in the 
Victorian Period; we’ve looked at 
clothes, technology and 
everyday life.  
We’ve thought about what life is 
like today and discussed what 
incredible changes have 
happened since the Victorian 
times.  

Freeflow
Art in the style of Victorian artist 
William Morris

Tommy K’s portrait 
of Queen Victoria



Art

This term we have based our 
learning around the work of Total 
Pap who make their works of art 
using papier mache. We used 
balloons moulds and covered them 
in paper and a sticky glue mix.  We 
cut the papier mache in half to 
create half ‘face-shapes.’  We then 
learnt how to make skin tone 
colours, painted our faces and 
added our features.   

Smiley Blue Cat Head 
by Emily Firmin



R.E

In RE this term we have learnt 
about the term ‘sacred.’ We have 
looked at the difference between 
the places of worship of different 
religions.  We’ve looked at Christian 
churches, Jewish synagogues and 
Islamic mosques and we’ve thought 
about why these places are 
important to people with these 
faiths. 


